
Works Notification
Work and traffic update 
Kensington 
Monday 21 June to Friday 25 June 2021 

Further to the notification provided in early May, this notification provides 
an update on Metro Tunnel works and traffic management arrangements in 
place for businesses at the Lloyd Street Business Estate to support upcoming  
service installation in the rail corridor.    

These works will continue from the activity that 
took place in May to verify the location of existing 
underground services along Bakehouse Road.

What we are doing

	— Using a saw cutter to remove small sections  
of asphalt along Bakehouse Road to gain access 
to services under the road

	— Work will involve the use of a (non-destructive 
digging) NDD truck to safely excavate holes to 
locate services and dig new post foundations, 
installing and concreting posts into the ground, 
and fixing steel boxes to the posts

	— Reinstating the sections of road with asphalt 
and compacting the surface with a handheld 
compaction machine

	— For the safety of workers due to the close 
proximity to the rail corridor, access to the work 
area will occur from Bakehouse Road. This will 
require short term closures of some parking 
spaces along Bakehouse Drive (see map overleaf)

	— Access to the rail corridor will require the 
temporary removal of some fencing panels.

When

	— Monday 21 June to Friday 25 June 2021

	— Monday to Friday

	— 7am to 6pm.

What to be aware of

	— These works are expected to generate periods  
of high-level noise while using an NDD truck 

	— Traffic management will be in place along 
Bakehouse Road to safely facilitate traffic and 
access to businesses. 

Health and safety 
Metro Tunnel works are progressing safely 
under the current circuit breaker coronavirus 
(COVID-19) restrictions in Victoria.

Construction is an authorised industry and 
COVIDsafe Plans are in place on all our project 
sites. The health and safety of our workforce  
and community is our top priority.

Workers on all of Victoria’s Big Build sites are 
currently required to wear face masks unless 
theymeet any of the criteria for exception – such 
as a medical condition or to meet Occupational 
Health and Safety guidelines.

Physical distancing measures are in place, as 
well as increased hygiene practices. For more 
information and advice about the coronavirus 
(COVID-19), please visit coronavirus.vic.gov.au.



More information 
To find out more about the Metro Tunnel Project:

 metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 �1800 105 105 (24 hours a day, 7 days a week)

Rail Projects Victoria 
PO Box 4509, Melbourne, VIC 3001

It should be noted that this information is current at the time of 
printing, however due to unforeseen circumstances, changes 
may occur. Please visit railprojects.vic.gov.au for  
the latest updates.
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